
 

 
 

 
Zoom meeting link will be emailed to members  

a few days before the meeting 
 

        
   
 
 
 
 
 

“Now more than ever we must be strong in our conviction to serve our community.”  
 

                                                                                                        -Vickie Burrier, Z Club President 
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Newsletter 
January, 2021 

GFWC Zwaanendael Women’s Club 
www.gfwcZwaanendael.org          ZClubLewes@gmail.com 

A member of the General Federation of Women's Clubs      

 

Join Us  
Monthly General Meeting via Zoom 

 

Tuesday, January 19 
1:00 pm 

 
Guest Speaker Sharon Stevens, B.S. Ed, B.Th. 

Spiritual Director/Education Coordinator 
Zoë Ministries, Inc. 

 
The Zoë Ministries presentation will bring awareness as to what Human Trafficking is, explain motivation, 
tactics and warning signs of this criminal enterprise, and display what it looks like in Delaware.  In addition, we 
will lend avenues to take if trafficking is suspected and describe the programs we offer at Zoë to help with 
prevention and survivor healing. 
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Please Submit Your Committee Reports  
via email to Lynn at dr.lynnbarberi@gmail.com 

By Monday January, 25 
Please also copy Vickie Burrier on this email 

ATTENTION  
REPORT WRITERS 

Community Impact Program (CIP) 

Helping the Homeless and Hungry 

At the recent board meeting members voted on a wide ranging 
project for our new Community Impact Program (CIP).  This 
project is called “Helping the Homeless and Hungry” with the 
goal of assisting those in need through a variety of organizations.  
Traditionally one organization would be chosen as a focus for the 
CIP.  That approach is not feasible during the current pandemic.  
Always a concern here in Sussex County, the homeless and 
hungry population has significantly increased during these 
extraordinary times.  Club members have already been assisting 
with lunches for the Sheltering Hearts Program.  We welcome your 
ideas for other projects. 
 
 
 

 

When you see this logo, 
your hours should  
be logged to CIP. 
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I’m again asking you to volunteer to make lunches for the homeless.
Last winter when I appealed to you the response was overwhelming.
The Covid-19 pandemic has made the need more dire this year and
many more families and individuals are applying for shelter.

My sincere appreciation for all your help. God bless....

                                 Adrienne

The homeless will be housed at the American Inn, 36012
Airport Road, Rehoboth Beach.

For those not comfortable entering the hotel lobby you can
place the food in your trunk and it will be removed by a
masked volunteer.  

If you are unable to deliver the lunches we can arrange to pick
up from you.

If you are unable to prepare lunches but would still like to
assist in this effort you can donate towards the cost of lunches.

Lighthouse for Broken Wings /
Sheltering Hearts 

Founder Toni Short will again be sheltering the
homeless beginning Tuesday, December 15.

Contact Adrienne Ponzini to schedule a lunch day,
to donate towards lunches, or with any questions.

302-645-2383    -    Delbeachhouse@aol. com

Looking for Lunch Ladies

  
 

SHELTERING HEARTS 
SEEKING FEBRUARY LUNCH LADIES 

PLEASE CONTACT ADRIENNE 
302-645-2383 

 

Allergy Alert: 
Please no nut or 
seed products. 

Include Time 
Shopping, Preparing 

& Delivering 
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1928 - 1930 
President Emma Rowland 

                    
1929 was a very important year for the club.  A long – awaited clubhouse was established thanks to 
a former member, Mrs. Virginia  Mustard.  Virginia owned the former Sussex Trust Title and State 
Deposit building on South and 3rd Streets. (known now as Savannah Rd.)  The building was deeded 
to the club for $1.00 on December 14, 1929.  
 
The following years were very busy ones for the club. They had to furnish and make adaptions to 
the building to host meetings. The first property committee was established with nine members. 
They met to discuss the improvements needed before meeting in the building .Seven committees 
were formed to make suggestions and raise funds for the project .The club held its first meeting in 
the building on October 7, 1930 with Mrs. Emma Rowland presiding.  
 

History Corner 
Nancy H. Phillips, Club Historian  

These pictures show the building’s evolution starting 
in 1898.  The 1976 picture shows the building with the 
addition on the Savannah Road side.  The picture from 
1986 shows the old shrubbery removed and the new 
landscaping done in the fall of 1986.  Currently, much 
additional landscaping has been done, including 
beautiful spring bulbs to add color to the building. 
 

2017 



 5 

 

 

 
 
 
	
	
	

 

Epsilon Sigma Omicron (ESO) is an honorary educational society open to all 
GFWC affiliated club members. Although there are many ESO activities, the 
Z Club currently participates in the reading program. Members can 
participate in ESO as part of a reading group or on their own. The program 
provides membership, awards and certificates.  

Those interested, simply keep a list of the books they have read, which is 
submitted to the ESO chairperson at the end of each year. You may read 
whatever you wish.  

The application form is attached below. There is a one- time fee of $2.00 to 
join.  If you have any questions, please contact Muriel Pfeiffer.  

 

Welcome New Member 

Penelope Moreland-Gund 
From Lewes, Delaware 

Joined January 12 
 

 

ESO 
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Santa’s Christmas 
Eve Gift Delivery to 
Sheltering Hearts 
Kids: (l-r) Z Club 
President Vickie 
Burrier, Toni Short, 
Founder and 
Manager Lighthouse 
for Broken Wings 
Sheltering Hearts 
program ; Z Club 
Vice-President Lynn 
Barberi. 

Z Club Ladies Provided Gifts for Children in the Sheltering 
Hearts  Program as well as in the What Is Your Voice Program. 

(l-r) Jacqueline Sterbach, What is Your 
Voice Founder and President; and 
Kathy Cochran, Z Club Member. 
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GFWC Writing Contest 
 

Entries accepted for Short Stories and Poems  
written during the contest year.  
January 1 – December 31, 2020 

 
Submit entries to Vickie Burrier by February 14 

 
Guidelines and Creative Arts Waiver below. 

 
 

 

GFWC Photography Contest 
 

The World in Pictures 
Entries Accepted in 3 Categories 

 
• Our world up close 
• Natural wonders 
• Reflections 

 
Photographs must be taken between 1/1/19 – 12/31/20 

Providing special allowance for two years of photographs  
since the 2020 contest was not held. 

 
 

Submit entries to Vickie Burrier by February 14 
 

Guidelines and Creative Arts Waiver below. 
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WRITING CONTEST: Return Entry to Vickie Burrier by February 14 
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PHOTOGRAPHY CONTEST: Return Entry to Vickie Burrier by February 14 
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This Waiver Required For Both The Photography And The Writing Contests. 
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gfwcZwaanendael.org

SAVE THE DATE

While you are dreaming
about spring imagine how
beautiful your garden will
look with geraniums from
the Z Club Geranium Sale.

Please let your friends and
neighbors know about this
upcoming sale.  

$6.00 per 6" pot - Pink, White, Red and Salmon

Geranium sale co-chairs Cindy DeEmedio and Mary Anne Rocks
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Health and Wellness               

       

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

  

CHHS Clothing Closet 
 

  Although we were not able to hold a fall clothing distribution event, I 
am continuing to collect clothing for the Cape Henlopen High School 
clothing closet.  I am being more particular these days as my storage space is 
limited but let me know if you have any donations.  I hope we will be able to 
distribute clothing in the spring. 
 

Thank you,  

Cindy  
Cwinkler21@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 
       

Spring Yard Sale 
Because of the success of the fall yard sale we will participate again in  
the spring so please save your unwanted treasures for us. 
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Please submit information for the newsletter to  

KathyJoCochran@comcast.net 
 

The deadline for the February newsletter is  
Monday, February 8. 

 
The newsletter is emailed to members mid-month  

and can also be found on the club website. 
 

Committee Chairs:  

Please Take Note of  

Newsletter Deadline 

Women’s Club of Odessa 


